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Dear friends, dear colleagues,
in this period also our NGO, in order to respond to the need to contain the spread of the coronavirus and the provisions of the competent authorities, has redefined its mode of operation, to ensure the operational continuity of the structure.
We are not suspending or interrupting our activities, but we are working to ensure, where possible, the continuation of the projects already started and currently under way - from the Horn of Africa to Niger, via Latin America, the Maghreb, Senegal, the Saharawi refugee camps - and the prospects for future activities.
We are also continuing in Italy the planning of Global Citizenship Education (GCED) initiatives, planned for 2020, to promote awareness and interest of Italian and European public opinion on the issues of peace and labour rights, with particular attention to migration and with a strong gender approach, to promote sustainable and responsible development.
We want to continue, even now - especially now - to "think possible" and contribute to the improvement of people's quality of life, to the strengthening of decent work, democratic institutions and peace processes, to the support of economic, social and environmental development in the countries where we operate, in close collaboration with public bodies, associations and local trade unions.
In recent weeks, we have received many declarations of solidarity from our local partners, addressed not only to Nexus ER, but to the entire Italian population and, in particular, to the workers, first and foremost, the healthcare workers, who are so hard working to counter the effects of the current pandemic.
In the same way, Nexus ER follows closely the evolution of the situation in other countries, knowing how delicate a health emergency can be, expressing our closeness and understanding about the difficulty of changing rooted daily habits and experimenting new ways of human and social relationships.
Thanks to all of you for your support and understanding, together we will make it!
Fiorella Prodi
Presidente Nexus Emilia Romagna
Bologna, 25 marzo 2020
